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November 9, 2021 


The Louisa County Board of Supervisors met in regular session at the Supervisors office. The meeting was called to order at 8:30 a.m. by Randy Griffin, Chairman. The following Board members were present: Chris Ball, and Brad Quigley. Board members voting “AYE” unless otherwise noted

Pledge of Allegiance

Motion Ball, second Quigley to approve the agenda for November 9, 2021

Motion Quigley, second Ball to approve the minutes for November 2, 2021

David Hills was present for input from the public. Hills wanted to ask the other board members about the Muscatine Power and Water expansion project. He wanted to ask the other members what they thought, since it looked like it was Brad Quigley trying to shove it down people’s throats. Ball stated that he was on the Board 10 years ago when this had been brought up, and they could not get enough people to pay for the meters to get it far enough to even take a vote. This time, Ball said he was waiting to see how the public was going to react to it and hear more about it before he formed an opinion. Griffin said that he too, was around 10 years ago when this was brought up, and that Quigley was just gathering the information. Griffin had not formed an opinion either way but wanted to know how the public felt. Hills stated that the County is mostly rural and that it had been voted down by the taxpayers (Ball interrupted and again and stated that it never was voted on). Hills continued that he didn’t want to see every road in the county along with yards dug up, plus the expense of getting the water from the road to the residence’s homes. Hills said that he doesn’t want another bill. He also stated that he works in Muscatine and that he does not drink the tap water there. Quigley asked if he could speak? Hills said yes, he wasn’t there to argue, just quoting out of the paper. Quigley said that nobody has to hook up that doesn’t want to, and the first ones that are looking at it is the City of Wapello because of problems with infrastructure. Griffin said that the County has not put any money towards this project it has just been Quigley gather information and he will continue to pursue it. 

The following meetings were attended. Ball and Quigley both attended the Conservation Board meeting. Quigley had meetings about the complex and replacing the boiler. Quigley also attended MVWF. Griffin had a phone conversation with Ingham of the Louisa County Ambulance, who had questions about how the funding stream worked. 

The following payroll changes were reviewed. Carl Kerr, $23.34 to $23.44/hr. length of service increase. Beth Hardin, $16.40 to $17.60/ hr. conference board adopted pay increase. 

The Morning Sun & Wapello Ambulance Reports for October were reviewed. 

Adam Shutt, County Engineer, gave the weekly Secondary Roads update. 

Adam Caudle, Veterans Affairs, gave the department’s monthly update. 

Roxanne Smith, Public Health gave the monthly her monthly update. Smith stated that she has been busy with both Covid, and Flu shot clinics along with writing new policies. 

The Board then conducted the 1st Tier of the 2021 City/School Election

Motion Quigley, second Ball to approve the 1st Tier of the 2021 City/School Election results. 

Larry Marshall had come in while the canvass was taking place. Marshall wanted to comment on taking his wife to the new Public Health office and how difficult it was to get her wheelchair through the threshold.  He stated that some elderly person could trip, and that it needs to be fixed. Griffin said that he has a Board of Health meeting out there later, and that he would check out the doors, and work on getting it fixed. Marshall also said that he was against selling the old Public Health building. Marshall said that the next Board may want to move the department back. The Supervisors said that there would be a Public Hearing that he could come and voice his opinion, but it would also be noted in these minutes.

There being no further business to come before the Board, the meeting on motion adjourned at 10:30 a.m.
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Sandi Sturgell, Louisa County Auditor          Randy Griffin, Chairman of the Board 

